Minutes- PLD Executive Board Meeting

March  13, 2006

West Linn Public Library

Attending: Linda Malone, Linda Lybecker, Max Leek, Mary Norman, June Knudson, Carol Uhte.

1.  Linda Malone called the meeting to order at 10:00 am.

2. June moved that the minutes of the January 23, 2006 meeting be approved.  Carol seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

3. There were no additions or corrections to the agenda.

4. Financial reports were presented and accepted.

5. Board liaisons for OLA programs reported that guests and speakers are registered.

6. Arrangements for the harpist for the PLD banquet are complete.

7. Max moved, and Mary seconded, that the PLD board select an OLÉ  award winner from the current nominations (winner to be announced at the OLA conference).  The motion passed unanimously. Linda Malone will investigate the traditional form of the award.

8. Dan is waiting for pages to be complete before bringing up the new web site.  Linda M. encouraged all board members to send him links to online library policies.

9. Liaisons for OLA programs are asked to make contact with their presenters concerning introductions.  In most cases, the programs will be introduced by the liaisons.

10. Linda Lybecker presented the proposed updates to the Oregon Public Library Standards for  “Staff” and for “Materials and Services” which she had worked on with Max.  Although the board approved most of the revisions, several questions were raised and discussed by the board.  One issue was the way to measure a library’s effort in the area of continuing education.  Board members were asked to investigate current levels in several libraries before settling on a level of support in the standards. A second issue concerned the measurement of collection size per capita, both the expected levels and what, exactly, is to be counted.  Again, further investigation and e-mail discussion will be necessary. The deadline to finalize the proposed Standards revision is Friday, March 31st.
Meeting adjourned at 12:30 p.m.

Next meeting 5:30, April 6, 2006, in Salem.

Humbly submitted

Max Leek

Secretary

